EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Lower Kersal Centre Ltd,
Northallerton Road,
Salford.

25th January, 2007


Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
P. Ball - in the Chair

Councillors Coen, Humphreys, King, Joe Murphy and Merry
B. Hawke
} Albert Park Tenants’ Association

B. Duran 
} 

A. Oliver - Friends of Albert Park

C. Sumner - The Broughton Trust

A. Hare - Local Resident

B. Carson - HBAC

J. Williams - The Broughton Trust 

C. McIntyre 
} Cliff Residents’ Association

D. Miller
}

K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s

R. Mashiter - Tudbury Way Homewatch 

G. Cooper - Voice/St. George’s Residents’ Association

Rabbi S. Grant - Binoh 

M. Thorpe
} The Broughton Trust 

J. Bailey
}

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


R. Threlfall - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager


L. Slamon - Customer and Support Services Directorate


A. Stockton - Urban Vision 


V. Hamnett - East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team


A Hadi – East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team

B. Elder - New Deal for Communities 


S. Gallagher - Salford PCT


J. Davies 
} Emmaus


D. Simpson
}

66.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Wilson, L. Smith, L. Craven, D. Crowcroft, I. Peel, D. Prince, F. Rimmer, M. Kelly, M. Preston and K. Grove.

67.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the East Salford Community Committee held on 23rd November, 2006, were approved as a correct record.

68.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND THE ACTION SHEET

(a)
Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings


(Minute 54) 


Details of the Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings which had been discussed at the last meeting of the Community Committee were circulated. 


Members discussed the proposals with particular reference being made to point 8 and 9 as follows:


Point 8 - Any matter would be decided by a simple majority of those members voting and present in the room at the time the question was put, and must be supported by the majority of Councillors present.


Point 9 - If there are equal numbers of votes for and against, the Chair at the time of the question will have a second, or casting, vote.  


G. Cooper expressed his concerns regarding point 8 indicating that the decisions must be supported by the majority of Councillors present and also to the fact that he did not agree that the Chair should be given a second or casting vote.


Councillor Merry indicated that whilst any matter could be decided by a simple majority of those members voting and present in the room at the time of the question any decisions concerning expenditure of Council monies by law had to be supported and authorised by the Councillors.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposed Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings be noted.




(2) THAT the necessary amendments be made to points 8 and 9 for clarification and submitted to the Community Committee for approval at their next meeting.


(b)
Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy

G. Cooper indicated that he was in discussion with A.M. Pickup regarding this matter which had still not been resolved and that he was hoping to meet with Councillor Coen in the near future.


(c)
Highways Update

R. Threlfall reported that representatives were to meet in the near future to discuss the allocation of the Highways Investment Programme budget.


(d)
Budget Sub-Group

Nominations were invited for any person from the Broughton area to serve as a representative on the Budget Sub-Group.  Two names were put forward namely J. Bailey and B. Duran.


RESOLVED:
THAT J. Bailey and B. Duran prepare a statement indicating why they wished to serve as representatives on the Budget Sub-Group; and that a vote be taken at the next meeting of the Community Committee to appoint one of those persons to serve as a member of the Budget Sub-Group.


(e)
Broughton Road/Lissadel Street

Councillor Joe Murphy advised Members that, because of the severity of the dangerous dip in the road caused by a trench which had sunken, these maintenance works were to be carried out in the very near future.

69.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

(a)
Budget Sub-Group Recommendations from the Meeting 



held on 9th January, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 9th January, 2007, for applications for funding as detailed below be approved:-

	APPLICANT
	TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION

	1.
Women Working Together
	£1,000
	Therapies/crèches/ refreshments
	Approve £1,000

	2.
Our Kids
	£3,375
	Food/lecturer/ general maintenance
	Defer

	3.
Water Lilies 
	£1,000
	Running costs
	Defer

	4.
Salford Link Project
	£923
	Running costs/ staffing/ refreshments/sports equipment
	Defer

	5.
Manchester City Mission
	For contribution

£18,648
	Co-ordinator/ computer
	Part fund £2,250 towards post and not computer



	6.
Salford Womens Centre
	£1,322 from each CC
	Art/gardening/yoga and pilates
	Defer

	7.
Salford Breast Mates
	£213.75 from each area
	Travel/childcare/ vouchers
	Approve £213.75

	8.
Listening People
	£105.55 from each CC
	Running costs/table/ consumables 
	Approve £105.55

	9.
St. Sebastian’s Community Centre
	£5,907.20
	Catering/kitchen items
	Approve £5,907.20

	10.
The Broughton Trust
	£20,818
	Community based learning
	Part fund £6,450

	11.
Broughton Trust
	£750
	Dance tutoring/ band/room hire
	Approve £750



(b)
Financial Position Statement

R. Threlfall submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at 15th December, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statement be noted.


(c)
Health and Wellbeing Fund

R. Threlfall reported that there was currently £14,000 available for spend in the Health and Wellbeing Fund and that so far only £2,130 had been allocated.


She requested the Community Committee to approve two projects which had previously been approved to be met from expenditure from the devolved budget namely -

· The Duchy Youth Community Project £5,246 

· Starlight Dance Club £1,700


She indicated that if they received approval there would be approximately £2,000 left in the Health and Wellbeing Fund, the monies for which could not be carried over into the new financial year.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposal to meet the funding for the Duchy Youth Community Project and the Starlight Dance Club from the Health and Wellbeing Fund be approved.


(d)
Review Session

V. Hamnett reported that a review session looking at how the Budget Sub-Group operated and criteria for consideration of applications for grant was to be held on Tuesday, 27th February, 2007, and that all members of the Community Committee were invited to attend should they so wish.

70.
PRESENTATION BY EMMAUS SALFORD - AN ALTERNATIVE TO HOMELESSNESS

Don. Simpson gave a presentation regarding Emmaus which offered homeless people a place where they could feel safe and secure and enjoy companionship and the support of the community.  


He indicated how Emmaus offered a home, work, hope, care and a future for homeless people.


Don indicated that Emmaus were interested in establishing a community within Salford and a number of possible venues were highlighted.


Members noted the presentation and discussed in particular the benefits of an Emmaus for the wider community, their request to be involved in any future community consultation processes and their general support for the project.


RESOLVED:
THAT the support of the Community Committee for Emmaus be recorded, and updates be presented to the Community Committee when further concerning further developments.

71.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Property Values

G. Cooper raised the issue of the valuation of properties within the New Deal area.  Councillor Merry indicated that the Council’s valuation service puts the market value on any properties.  It was agreed that arrangements would be made for appropriate officers to be present at neighbourhood surgeries in February, 2007, so that any member interested could discuss this matter with them.


(b)
Regeneration Area - Representation at Meetings

M. Thorpe referred to the fact that representatives of organisations such as Contour and Countryside were not present at Community Committee meetings.  


R. Threlfall reported that representatives would be attending the neighbourhood surgeries together with officers from other organisations such as the Primary Care Trust and New Prospect.


B. Hawke referred to the work being undertaken by Countryside Properties in clearing crofts and to the fact that there had not been any consultation.  She indicated that she was a representative on the Countryside Steering Group and that she would raise this issue with them at their next meeting.

72.
POLICING ISSUES

J. Bailey indicated that she had been advised that any arrests made in the Community Committee area would be processed at Swinton and not at the new Salford Police Station.  She expressed her concerns that Salford Police Station would be used for Manchester offenders and how that would affect crime figures for Manchester and Salford.


Councillor Merry indicated that he was not aware of this fact and that as far as he understood any offenders would be processed at their nearest police station.  He reminded the Community Committee that a certain amount of resources were deployed to Greater Manchester Police who then decided as an organisation how those resources were best deployed and that he would confirm the current situation on this matter.


R. Threlfall indicated that in the absence of a representative of the Greater Manchester Police at this meeting, if any member had any further police issues that they wished to raise if they could let her have details and she would raise them with the Local Police Inspector.

73.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN UPDATE

R. Threlfall submitted and introduced the East Salford Community Action Plan for 2007/2008.


She drew attention in particular to the achievements made in 2006/2007 and the new information which had been added in the new Community Action Plan.


Reference was made by members of the Community Committee in particular to -

· The need for the environmental aspect of the Community Action Plan to be updated.

· The summer activities for school children.  B. Hawke indicated that these had not been available for the first week of the school holidays and asked for future years that a full summer activities programme be provided by the Sports Development Team.

· Recycling campaign.

· The need to support a number of learning and creative projects in Salford as part of the learning and creative city priorities.

· The provision of cycle lanes and cycle paths.

· The highways devolved budget and how this was being dealt with.


Members made reference to the Environmental Task Group and asked that in future a feedback by that Group be given to the Community Committee on the matters being discussed and any action proposed to be taken.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Action Plan update and Community Action Plan 2007/2008 be noted and reviewed and updated as appropriate.

74.
NEIGHBOURHOOD SURGERIES

R. Threlfall circulated a report containing details of all the matters and issues raised and discussed at the neighbourhood surgeries and advised members of the dates for the February, 2007, surgeries as follows -


Kersal - Tuesday, 6th February, 2007, 6.30 p.m. to 8.00 p.m., St. Paul’s School, Neville Road


Broughton - Thursday, 8th February, 2007, 6.30 p.m. to 8.00 p.m., British Wresting Centre, Great Clowes Street, Lower Broughton


Irwell Riverside - Tuesday, 20th February, 2007, 6.30 p.m. to 8.00 p.m., Summerville Primary School, Summerville Road, and Thursday, 22nd February, 2007, 6.30 p.m. to 8.00 p.m., The Angel Healthy Living Centre, Chapel Street


RESOLVED:
THAT the update on actions and details of the proposed Neighbourhood Surgeries be noted.

75.
HEALTH UPDATE

S. Gallagher gave a health update and referred in particular to -

· The Stop Smoking Support Group.

· Healthy Lifestyle Group.

· The Health Action Partnership which met on a bi-monthly basis, the next meeting to be held on 15th March at 1.30 p.m. at the Sports Village with the theme of alcohol and looking at next year’s draft plan.  She indicated that all those with an interest were invited to attend.

76.
MANCHESTER INTERNATIONAL FESTIVAL 2007

As agreed at the last Community Committee meeting and at the request of G. Cooper, a copy of a report of the Leader of the Council which was approved by the Cabinet meeting on Tuesday, 10th October, 2006, was submitted.  The report considered the benefits and budget implications to Salford City Council of a proposal submitted by Manchester International Festival for a large scale and high profile outdoor cultural event at Salford Quays on 7th and 8th July, 2007, as part of the three week Manchester International Festival next summer.


Councillor Merry introduced the report and outlined for members of the Community Committee why the Council were proposing to support this event and what a fantastic opportunity it would be to involve young people in the area and to promote Salford.


G. Cooper circulated details of an article which had appeared in the Manchester Evening News indicating that Salford Film Festival had not been supported by the Council.  Councillor Merry indicated that the Council had definitely not turned down any funding for this event but had asked for a business plan to be submitted.  In the absence of such plan being submitted a decision could not be taken with regard to support for the event and that was the current situation rather than as reported in the press.  


Discussion was then held regarding the Manchester International Festival and the cost of the event and the proposal for tickets and how these were to be allocated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the final cost of the event together with details of how concessionary tickets were allocated be submitted to the Community Committee for their information in due course.

77.
NOMINATION OF REPRESENTATIVES TO SERVE ON THE SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT STEERING GROUP

R. Threlfall reported on the aims of the Supplementary Planning Document Steering Group and indicated that a representative of the Community Committee had been invited to serve on that group.  Nominations were put forward from D. Miller, M. Thorpe and R. Masheter.  


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to all voting representatives of the Community Committee asking them to vote for one of the abovementioned nominations to serve as a member on the Steering Group, the first meeting of which was to be held on 5th February, 2007.

78.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday, 22nd March, 2007, at 6.30 p.m. at the Broughton Database.

79.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Camp Street

B. Duran referred to the danger being created by the work being carried out on Camp Street indicating that the pavement for pedestrians was not wide enough and unsafe.  It was agreed that Countryside Properties would be contacted regarding this matter.


(b)
Art Project Broughton Trust

J. Bailey drew members’ attention to information regarding the Broughton Trust Outreach Centre free arts project which was being held.


(c)
East Salford Jobs Training and Information Event – 1st February 2007

Details of the above event were circulated for members’ information.


(d)
Irwell City Park Project

Details of progress were circulated for Members’ information and consideration.
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